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Joint Parish Councils
Meeting Minutes
September 5, 2024
St. Joseph’s Parish Center

The Parish Councils of St. Leo & St. Ann’s, St. John's, St. Joseph'’s, St. Paul's, St. Peter's and
Transfiguration met on September 5, 2024, in St. Joseph's Parish Center. Father Sean O’'Brien
welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. Father Bob Kelly opened the
meeting with a prayer.

The following Subcommittee Reports were presented:

« Communications Subcommittee: Cheryl Haritatos reported that the Subcommittee
had defined short-term (August — December 2024) and long-term priorities (January —
June 2025). The short-term would focus on (1) Timely dissemination of all approved
subcommittee meeting minutes, Joint Parish Council meeting minutes, and bulletin
notices and announcements forwarded to Communications; (2) A representative would
attend all Town Halls and develop summaries for publication in the bulletin; (3)
Development and publication of Frequent Asked Questions (FAQ) columns for
publication in the bulletins; and (4) Expanding the channel of communications by using
an existing website. The long-term focus would include as a minimum: (1) Transitioning
to a single bulletin for the new Parish; (2) Design & development of a new website and
other social media platforms as requirements dictate, retaining the heritage and history
of each Church. She also provided a report on all the documents that had been
prepared, published, and distributed to date.

+ Facilities Subcommittee: Tom Carinci reported that the Cemetery Subcommittee has
been combined with the Facilities Subcommittee as their missions overlap. They are
reviewing all the facilities to include the cemeteries as well as the staffing that currently
oversee their running and maintenance. The subcommittee is also supporting the
Finance Subcommittee by providing the data needed for planning and budgeting.

« Faith Formation: Sherry Gacina reported that the Faith Formation subcommittee
members will be meeting with their respective parish Directors of Religious Education
(DREs) and catechetical leaders prior to their next subcommittee meeting on
September 18. This year all parishes will be utilizing the same curriculum and books for
Faith Formation classes. Sherry asked the Joint Council members if the Faith Formation
subcommittee should expand their mission to include RCIA and Adult Education. After a
brief discussion, it was decided that this is a logical extension of this subcommittee as
these programs are important for the development of faith during all phases of life and it
is important to effect a smooth transition of these programs as well.

« Finance Subcommittee: Dale Rashford reported that they are working with Facilities to
develop a consolidated list of staff and employees. To assist with financial planning and
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budgeting. the subcommittee will be requesting from the Diocese copies of the end of
year financial statements and balance sheets for each Parish to begin a detailed
analysis of the current financial position of each Parish and develop a realistic budget

and staffing plan for the new joint parish.

 Naming Subcommittee: Larry Riolo reported that the subcommittee had tallied all the
choices submitted by all the Parishioners and created a ballot with 5 names. This ballot
will be included in all the bulletins for 3 weekends beginning on September 7" & 8™,
Parishioners will have until September 29" to submit their ballots. Once the ballots are
submitted, they will be reviewed and tallied, and the top 3 choices will be submitted to
the Bishop for his selection of our new name.

« Social Subcommittee: Deb Grogan reported that the subcommittee is planning an
October event to celebrate all the Food Distribution and Food Pantry volunteers. More
details to follow. She also reported that they are planning a November Social that
provides an opportunity for all Parishioners to gather and get to know one another. The
subcommittee is researching locations for this event. More details are forthcoming.

» Weekend Mass Schedule Subcommittee: Dyana O’'MNeill reported that the members of
the subcommittee are attending all the masses currently being celebrated in all the
Parishes to obtain a better understanding of time vs. capacity vs. attendance. Since
attendance at Mass may vary due to the time of year, (i.e.. summer vacations,
snowbirds) members will be attending each Mass multiple times. She noted that for her
celebrating Mass in the different Churches is a wonderful and welcoming experience.
The subcommittee has also developed a methodology for determining the capacity of
each Church. They are measuring each pew and allowing 24 inches per person. They
are also considering columns or other objects that would obstruct someone’s view of the
altar. Information from each mass, including travel time will be transcribed in an official
document for comparison, data collection and used to make the official recommendation

in 2025.

Open Forum

= Father Paul reminded everyone that we must remember the people as we work through

this transition.

* The next Joint Parish Council Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 29 at
6:00FPM at St. Leo & St. Ann’s in Holland Patent.

* The next 2 Town Hall Meetings are:

+ Saturday, September 14 @ 2:00PM at St. Peter’'s
+ Monday, October 21 @ 6:30PM at St. John's

Father Sean thanked St. Joseph’s for their hospitality and closed with a prayer.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15PM.

Respectfully submitted:
Cheryl Haritatos

NAMING OUR NEW PARISH

Help us decide the name for our new Joint Parish.

The following names were

identified by our Joint Parish !'.iﬁ m

community. Please help us finalize

our selection of a new name for m;i

our Joint Parish. Select one below.
Voting will continue until
September 29",

Christ Our Peace Parish
Family of Christ Parish
Our Eternal Father Parish
Sacred Heart Parish
Together in Christ Parish
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THE MISSION OF THE CHRIST CHILD

The Food Pantry is an all volunteer team that distributes free
food to low and middle-income families from the mission office
at 400 Floyd Ave. every Tuesday. If you are interested in joining

our volunteer team, please call or text the Mission at
315-271-4849

September 17, 2024

Families 90
Adults 109
Children 63
Seniors 30
Unique 6

Total Fed 208

Thanks to all the volunteers that staff the Mission Food Pantry
each week and to all of the parishioners that generously
support the Mission with food donations and financial
contributions.




